
For the month of December, our students will be learning all about managing emotions! 
Students who are able to identify what they are feeling tend to flourish socially and emotionally.  
Part of managing our emotions is recognizing physical clues that our bodies give us such as a 
fast heartbeat, a stomachache, or feeling restless in order to identify our emotions.  
 
It is so important that students are able to tune into these physical clues in order to recognize 
distressing emotions that may require some emotional management. While it’s important that 
students are able to recognize when they are feeling mad and need to calm down, it’s important 
that they also understand internalized emotions such as sadness and worry so that they may 
employ emotion-management skills. 
 
Our teachers and staff will be working hard to help students learn how to recognize their 
emotions and implement calm down strategies, but it’s equally as important that parents help 
their students with this as well! 
 
As a parent, you could work on helping your student identify what they are feeling. For example, 
when you can tell that your child is becoming anxious or sad, have them name the feeling rather 
than show it. You could say, “I can see that you are feeling sad. Say, I’m sad.”  Giving the 
emotion a name is important to helping our children recognize how to calm down.  
 
Some calm down strategies we suggest using include: saying, “stop” take a minute to calm 
down by deep breathing (belly breathing). It is important that when using breathing to calm 
down that the student is able to feel their belly move (placing hands on belly make this easy), 
breathe in through their nose and out through their mouth. 
 
Let’s all work together to ensure that our students can be successful in managing their emotions 
this month! :)  
 
Happy Holidays!  
 
 


